October 15, 2007

Dear Sisters and Friends,

A few months ago I asked you to share your favorite scripture with us. Reading those scriptures brought great joy to our membership as we read them. It also allowed as to see who had a common love and in some way brought those who shared a favorite scripture to a closer sisterhood.

As I read the September Gospel News, another thought came to my mind that will five us the opportunity to get to know each other a little better. Many of the articles in edition had a theme of love.

Here are the things I would like you to tell us:

- 1. Provide your name, branch and year baptized (if you are baptized).
- 2. What have you done in The Church of Jesus Christ that has caused your love to grow? I know this list could be incredibly long, but try to limit your response to one or two of the things.

To get you started, here is what I would submit:

- 1. Karen Progar, Aliquippa, PA 1977
- 2. In 2000 I became involved in preparing for a Vacation Bible School for the children of the Guatemala Mission. In this endeavor I was truly able to experience the love of the Seed of Joseph. There are many other experiences that have increased my knowledge of the love available to us in this church, including being your president, but I have to abide by my own rules. Talk to me personally sometime and I will share the other "love expanders" in my life.

Email your responses to us at asstsecretary@generalcircle.org and we'll post them on line for everyone to read, enjoy and maybe get an idea of something they might do. If all the members of your circle don't have email, poll your membership and send it to us as a group.

Can't wait to hear from you,